
 

Minutes of St. Cecilia School Catholic School Parent Council (CSPC)  
Date: February 27, 2018. 
Chair: Marisa Cuoco 
Secretary: Sharon Da Silva 
Treasurer: Deirdre Swatman 
School Administration: Liliana Vani (Principal) and Antonietta Grossi (Vice Principal)  
Attendance: See appendix 
 

Agenda Item Comments 

Agenda 
& Minutes 
Approval  
Prayer 
 

Marisa called the meeting to order.  
 
Motion to approve January 16th minutes: Moved by Aldona/Seconded by Erica. 
 
Prayer lead by Ms. Vani. 
 

Financials 
(Treasurer’s 
Report) 

Deirdre presented the financials for the month. 
An opportunity for questions was provided.  
 
Doing well at present time.  Pizza/Pita/Booster brings in good revenue. 
 
A few items continue to be encouraged that the budget supports: 
Transportation – one (1) bus or $275 towards a field trip per classroom 
STEAM - $250 per classroom. 
 
*Inform teachers to make use of these funds provided. 

 
Motion to approve January financials: Moved by Jennifer / Seconded by 

Jonathan. 
 
See attached Budget for more details 

Principal’s 
Report  

Liliana Vani: 
 
Interschool Events: 

DPA will be revised commencing March 19th.  Our rep Mme. Gabby will 
be working with teachers to incorporate the two 10min sessions into 
schedules.  Most interested in DPA are the younger grades (JK-5), Grades 
6-8 not as involved.      *Topic to bring at April’s meeting   
 
Other: 
March Break:  March 12-16, 2018 
DPA revised start: March 19, 2018 
Dental screening:  March 5—7, continues on the 20th 
School Confessions: March 21, 2018  
Civvies Day:  March 23, 2018 $2 for ShareLife 
Environment Day: April 7, 2018 
 



 

Other Business Guest Speaker:  Officer Janet Abramovitz (School Liaison Officer from 11th 
Division).  Addressed concerns in regards to the safe school practices for drop 
off & pick ups. 
Safe School Practices:  parking in other streets further out (ex. Law St); more 
parking enforcement; sign changes; implement no garbage collection during the 
hour 8-9am. 

• Parent volunteers sometimes does not work 

• Try to communicate that people not park in front of driveways, bus 
areas, turning in against traffic 

All present had a thorough discussion on this serious safety concern on drop off/ 
pick up times.  These are some suggestions that were mentioned:  

• Handing out tickets especially to repeat offenders 

• Make signs more visible, no Right hand turn during the stated hours of 
8-9am and 2-4pm – write or send an email citing ‘Safety concern’ to 
Councillor Doucette at Councillor_Doucette@Toronto.ca 

Unanimous decision of those present to implement these Stages: 
1. Give a warning 
2. After first warning and repeats = $110 fine plus 3 demerit points 

* Get parking enforcement to hand tickets to anyone who parks in the school 
parking lot that is not a teacher/staff. 
 
Other: 
Rose Reisman: (Marisa) Brought to our attention another option for food 
ordering program as the Lunch Lady (Mon & Weds). 
*Invite the rep to be at next meeting.  

 
Committee 
Updates 

First Communion:  Requires a new date as June 7th is Fun Fair.  Possibility to 
revert to the previous date of May 31st 2018. 
 
Fun Fair:  To occur on June 7th.  Volunteers needed especially on the actual day 
of Fun Fair.  Looking to involve more businesses (different levels of sponsorship).  
Sent out liquor licence application request (beer tent!) 

 
Adjournment 
 

 
Motion to adjourn meeting.  Moved by Jennifer / Seconded by Claire. 
 
 

APPENDIX  
9 Voting Members present 
 
Present: 
Marisa Cuoco 
Deirdre Swatman 
Sharon da Silva  
Claire Suhay 
Erica Kourous  
Jennifer Santos 

 
 
Aldona Armstrong 
Jonathan deBruyn 
Ashley deBruyn 
 
Mme. Faiason-Kralik 
Eric Toth 
Barbara Poplawski, Chair TCDSB, Ward 10 
Trustee 



 

Regrets: 
Marisa Cicero 
Olga Geryluk 
Patrizia Libralato 
Richard Williams 
Collen Murphy 
Cathy Henry 
Marion Russell 
Rosanna Mangion 
Karen Kinch  

 
 


